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MEMORANDUM

TO:  
The King’s Community

From:  Veronika Elsie, Director of Human Resources

Date:   April, 2016
Re:     Accessibility for Ontarians Disability Act
The Ontario government, Ministry of Community and Social Services, passed The Accessibility for Ontarians Disability Act (AODA) as law in 2005 with the explicit goal of making Ontario accessible for persons with disabilities by the year 2025.   The Act requires employers to take steps toward breaking down the barriers that prevent persons with disabilities from access and inclusion in the workplace and in society and is supplemented by various enforcement mechanisms such as annual reports, inspections, compliance orders and fines.  The Act is divided into 5 standards as follows:  Customer Service, Transportation, Information and Communications, the Built Environment, and Employment.  The first two of these are the Customer Service Standard and the Integrated Standard, comprised of: Information and Communications, Employment and Transportation. The Act requires employers to:
· Establish policies, practices and procedures

· Train employees, volunteers, contractors and others

· Meet specific requirements with respect to assistive devices, service animals, support persons, notices of service disruption and establishing a feedback process and complaint procedure. 

The fifth standard is under development.

Full compliance is a tremendous undertaking and King’s University College, along with Western University, has committed a significant amount of time and effort to preparing to meet the standard requirements. Here is what has been accomplished to date:

· A general College  policy has been drafted;
· A comprehensive Guideline to support the policy and the Standard Requirements has also been developed and is shared along with the policy;
· An Accessibility website has been developed with comprehensive information about the Standards, compliance requirements, a feedback process and a proposed service disruption notification process;
· An online training program has been developed by Western which we have adapted to King’s and which we are using as a training tool;
· Any and all information pertaining to accessibility will be posted on this site on an ongoing basis.
As indicated above, everyone who works at King’s (faculty, administrative staff, student employees), and anyone who is a contractor or a volunteer must undergo training.  

As the Integrated Standards have now become law, our website and training modules have been updated to reflect the new information pertaining to the Information and Communications, the Employment and the Transportation Standards. 

Those who have completed the original Customer Service Training Module need not complete the updated version. However, please familiarize yourself with the Integrated Standard requirements through a thorough review of the information by clicking here. 
Those who are new and have not completed the online training please do so by going to the Online Accessibility Training website.

King’s commitment to offering quality service and providing its goods and services in a way that respects the dignity and independence of people with disabilities is aligned with its mission, vision and values.  Please join us and the rest of the King’s community by continuing to build accessibility into the College’s culture.
Thank you.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact Human Resources. 
